
From: Brian Worsley <bworsley@thebluemountains.ca> 
Sent: August 17, 2022 8:14 AM 
To: Pegelo, Jessica (MTO) <Jessica.Pegelo@ontario.ca> 
Subject: Drainage Act comment timelines 

CAUTION -- EXTERNAL E-MAIL - Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the 
sender. 

Jessica, I’d understood that a timeline for MTO comments on the Drainage Act requisition for the 
Parkbridge, Homefarm, and Eden Oak sites (Watercourses 7, 8, and 9) would be made available last 
week (the week of the 5th). 
To-date I’m not aware of any comments or timeline for comments.  Can you advise as to when we might 
receive something ? 

Thanks 
Brian 

Brian Worsley, (He/Him) 
P.Eng., MSc., MICE, PMP
Manager, Development Engineering
Town of The Blue Mountains, 32 Mill Street, P.O. Box 310, Thornbury, ON N0H
2P0
Tel: 519-599-3131 ext. 224 | Fax: 519-599-7723 | Toll Free: 888-258-6867

Email: bworsley@thebluemountains.ca | Website: www.thebluemountains.ca 
Click here to submit permit applications and files using our secure ShareFile system 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
As part of providing accessible customer service, please let me know if you have any accommodation 
needs or require communication supports or alternate formats. 

For additional information regarding Provincial Covid restrctions, please visit the Province of Ontario 
website at: https://covid-19.ontario.ca or the Grey Bruce Health Unit website 
at www.publichealthgreybruce.on.ca. 
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From: Pegelo, Jessica (MTO) <Jessica.Pegelo@ontario.ca>  
Sent: August 17, 2022 4:13 PM 
To: Brian Worsley <bworsley@thebluemountains.ca> 
Cc: Moyes, Joanne (MTO) <Joanne.Moyes@ontario.ca> 
Subject: RE: Drainage Act comment timelines 
 

Good afternoon Brian, 
 
Based on the submitted documents including the report produced by WT Infrastructure 
dated March 7, 2022 it is MTO’s understanding that the developers will be responsible 
for all of the construction related costs for any infrastructure being constructed within the 
MTO highway property limits. 
 
Future maintenance costs will need to be determined through discussions. 
 
Next steps - Formal submission of engineered drawings for MTO review and 
approval.  MTO can review the drawings and provide comments and/or concerns. 
 
For Future Reference: 

• An MTO Encroachment Permit will be required for each crossing. 

• An MTO Building and Land Use Permit will be required for work on private 
property.  One permit/property. 

 
MTO will have a better idea of permit requirements once the engineered drawings have 
been submitted for review. 
 
If there are any questions at this time, please let me know. 
 
Kind Regards, 
 

Jessica Pegelo  

Ministry of Transportation 

Corridor Management Planner (A) 

Highway Corridor Management Section  

659 Exeter Rd.  London, ON N6E 1L3 

Telephone: 519-379-4397  Fax: 519-376-6842 

E-mail: jessica.pegelo@ontario.ca 
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